January 21st, 2001

Hi Gavin

Not too much to report or comment on. Got a call from Leonie and Nadine a few days ago. They mentioned that you had called them.

Not too much happening in Hong Kong. The police have been testing more of their bullet-proof vests. A western officer dealing with the purchase of the vests has been accused of corruption in the purchase and that he got vests of lower quality. Anyway, it seems that the vests were OK. More illegal CDs seized. Illegal pork too is often seized. This comes from China and is of dubious quality. Most of it is cooked and sold from illegal places in the NT, particularly in Yuen Long. There has still been negative reports on the treatment of Falun Gung members by the HK Government. Last week a video was shown on the Internet, and subsequently on local TV, of force being used by Immigration Dept officials at the airport to deport practitioners who were denied entry for a Falun Gung conference. 

Talking of pork, the latest NEWSWEEK has an article about the enormous amounts of antibiotics used, especially in the USA, in feed for pigs, cattle and chickens. The antibiotics, for reasons that are not clear, help the animals to grow faster and are not being used to treat infections. As it is not good for us to get unnecessary antibiotics into our bodies, go easy on the amounts of chicken, pork and hamburgers you eat!

Changes of presidents abound. You, of course, have a new one, the less than intelligent George W Bush. You may have heard of the change too in the Philippines yesterday. Joseph Estrada was forced to step down as a result of ‘people power’ and then the defection of the military and police. His vice president, Gloria Macapagal-Arroya became president. Her father was also a president some years ago. I met him once! When a group of us went from NZ to the Philippines for a youth conference many years ago (!), we were invited to the Malacanang Palace to meet him. I can’t remember much now of what actually happened. Also, the president of the Congo, Lauren (?) Kabila was assassinated the other day; his son became the new president.

Chinese New Year begins this week on Wednesday. The hotel here gave out another one of those freebies that distribute to guests occasionally. This time it was just a packet of Lai See envelopes (empty of course!). 

I still have the leg injury I got in the gym about 2 months ago. Improves during the week but on the Saturday run I always to injure it a bit again. Yesterday’s run was terrible. Very hot – up to 25OC after having had cooler/good running temperature during the week. Temperatures back down again today. Ran to Bride’s pool and then in a big circle down to the coast and back. Took 4 hours, ½ hour longer than my best time. It was the last quarter – coming back to Tai Mei Tuk – that was difficult. But the ‘3&2’ (bike & treadmill) challenge in the gym was better. Had a second attempt last Wednesday and knocked 22 s off my previous time. For the time being, this is actually the fastest time! I wonder how long it will remain?

While on the run yesterday, I noticed a warship tied up at Sha Tau Kok, just across the border in China. I think it is the ‘Minsk’, a former Russian destroyer (?) which the Chinese are going to turn into some sort of naval museum. 

That’s about it for now. Cheers.

Love

Dad

PS: Holiday file still not printed out yet.
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